
 

 

Issue No. 131 Newsletter Spring 2018 

Cane EndChalkhouse GreenGallowstree CommonKidmore EndTokers Green 

Planning Matters 

Planning issues are taking up much of the councilôs attention at present.  Development pressures have been 
building locally for some time, as you will appreciate from recent newsletters.  Within our parish there is an 
application to build 14 houses on land between Tokers Green and Reading which will now go to appeal, date 
to be confirmed.  Bordering our parish there are applications for two substantial developments, both of which 
are also going to appeal; 245 houses on land in Eye and Dunsden (the Gladman development) and 95 houses 
on land off Kennylands Road in Sonning Common.  Another issue which has recently surfaced concerns the 
future of Reading Golf Club and whether their land, some of which is within the parish, could be subject to 
development at some point in the future.  More detail on these matters is on page 8. 

The one single document which offers the potential to safeguard our rural setting is the Neighbourhood 
Development Plan (NDP) and we are therefore keen to complete it as soon as possible.  The steering group is 
working with the SODC neighbourhood planning team to that end.  It is a challenging and time-consuming 

task for the group but potentially very rewarding.  There is a variety of 
tasks to complete and we have a mix of skills in the group but would 
love for more people to join us. In particular it would be brilliant to 
have someone from Tokers Green on board and if anyone has 
planning expertise that would be exceedingly helpful.  If you are 
interested and/or would like more information please contact me via 
email, ndp@kepc.info 

Thank you to everyone who is currently on the steering group. 

An update on the NDP process is on page 3, with information on the 
outcome of the recent consultations and what happens next. 

Other Local Matters 

20 mph speed limit in Kidmore End 

The signs for the 20 mph speed limit in Kidmore End village are now 
in place.  Over the next few months there will be speed checks 
undertaken.   
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Chairman's Report   ...from page 1 

Phone Boxes 

The phone boxes are continuing to be renovated and there will be a new bench by the phone box 
in Kidmore End very soon. 

Spring Clean 

15 April, 10:00 am - 11:00 am, at Kidmore End Parish Room.  

Join fellow residents and donate an hour of your time to keep our village tidy.  Please meet at the 
phone box, across the road from the Parish Room in Kidmore End for bags, litter pickers and 
instructions.  For any additional information, please contact Guy Hayne at guy.hayne@icloud.com. 

Winter Plan 

We updated the winter plan for the village this year.  More people with 4-wheel drive vehicles have 
volunteered to help those in need trying to get to appointments or with other necessary travel.  The 
grit made a great difference to the road surfaces and safety was increased.  Thank you to 
everyone who helped with gritting. 

Play Areas 

As the weather improves and the play areas are used more frequently, please can you make sure 
you take all your rubbish home.  Also keep dogs on the lead in the Kidmore End play area. 

Thank you  

Road Closures 

We always publicise any road closures we have been given notice of on the website and keep any 
changes updated.  There will be road closures on Chalkhouse Green Road in April and we expect 
another for Tokers Green Lane later in the year.  This is for broadband update work to bring fibre 
optics to more of the villages. 

See website for specific dates. 

Budget 

The council has set its budget for next year. Details are on the website. 

General Data Protection Regulation and website sign up  

The General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) will take effect in the UK in May 2018.  This 
replaces the existing law on data protection (the Data Protection Act 1998) and gives individuals 
more rights and protection over how their personal data is used by organisations.  Parishes must 
comply with its requirements.  

How will this affect you? 

If you have signed up for email updates on the parish website, we will be contacting you to check 
that you still want to opt in. 

Parish Councillors 

Currently there are 9 parish councillors from villages around the parish, Sarah Hunter from 
Gallowstree Common having just resigned.  I would like to thank her for the work she has 
undertaken over the years.  So we would like to have a new person on the council from 
Gallowstree Common, if anyone is interested.  We do not have anyone from Cane End either, so 2 
new councillors would be brilliant.  For more information please contact me at chairman@kepc.info 

In total there are 3 vacancies presently.  However, the number of councillors will reduce to 10 at 
the elections in 2019. 

mailto:Chairman@kepc.info
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At this point I would like to thank all the parish councillors who do an amazing job, through and 
over many years, and the clerk to the council for his wisdom, knowledge and support for us.   

I hope this spring is a wonderful time for everyone. 

Sue 

Neighbourhood Development Plan Update 

Chairman's Report   ...from page 2 

In February we held two public consultation events in Kidmore End School to find out what 
parishioners wanted the plan to look like and to give them an opportunity to ask questions of the 
steering group and to see where we have got to. 

One question I was asked frequently is ñWhy is the housing development within the parish NDP 
going to be only in the village of Kidmore End?ò 

The answer to this is that of the 5 villages in the parish only Kidmore End has been categorised as 
a óSmaller villageô in SODCôs emerging Local Plan, therefore only Kidmore End has been given a 
housing allocation (of 6 -13 houses).  Gallowstree Common and Tokers Green are categorised as 
ñOther villagesò, while Cane End and Chalkhouse Green have not been categorised at all. 

There are around 20 other rural settlements in the district that are so small, with very limited 
services, that they do not feature in the hierarchy and are therefore classed as being in open 
countryside for planning policy purposes. Further information at 
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Updated Settlement Assessment.pdf. 

However, the whole parish is within the NDP and it is important/essential for the whole parish to be 
involved throughout the process for it to be a success. 

Outcome of the Consultations 

Both consultation events were well attended, and 126 questionnaires were returned (breakdown 
below). 

Chalkhouse Green - 21 

Gallowstree Common - 24 

Cane End - 6 

Tokers Green - 22 

Kidmore End - 52 

Kidmore End village had the highest turnout as a percentage of residents.  It was agreed that 
future community events will be held at different locations to try to encourage equal involvement 
across all villages. 

Some clear themes have emerged with a lot of consistency across the parish. 

Rurality and AONB were the most valued aspects of living in the parish. 

The potential for Reading sprawl was the second greatest concern followed by the preservation of 
village boundaries. 

Roads, road safety and traffic were regularly mentioned. 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Updated%20Settlement%20Assessment.pdf
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The Parish Church 

It was with great sadness that we learned in 
December that Ron Brindley had died. Readers 
will have seen the tributes, which have appeared 
elsewhere, praising his service to the church and 
community over more than fifty years.  Ron 
Brindley MBE, Churchwarden Emeritus, will be 
greatly missed and it will take more than one 
person to fill the many roles undertaken by him in 
support of the church.  May he rest in peace. 

This article is being written just before Mothering Sunday and after a false start, we are again 
looking forward to spring and Easter.  Since the various dates for the churchôs Easter events were 
published in the last issue of the KE Newsletter, and Easter will probably have passed by the time 
this is read, it only remains to express the hope that Easter proved to be a joyful and meaningful 
occasion for all readers. 

Despite the inclement weather, a good number of hardy souls attended the ecumenical service in 
St Johnôs to mark the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity, on a Sunday evening in January. 
Conditions were even worse at the start of March however and the Womenôs World Day of Prayer 
service had to be postponed. 

At the time of writing, two of our Lent Lunches have been held and enjoyed.  Between them they 
raised over Ã650 for the two charities being supported. 

As we start once again to enjoy the sight of the spring flowers in St Johnôs churchyard, we thank 
the volunteers who help to maintain it.  Anyone wishing to join the work force should contact 
Frances Brewitt-Taylor (0118 9482743). 

Frances of course, wearing another hat (she has many!), is our Musical Director and in our 
magazine The Lamb and Flag, it is reported that she wanted the massed choirs to raise the rafters 
of the church with the first few bars of Handelôs ñZadok the Priestò.  The occasion was the Henley 
Choir Festival in St Maryôs Church, Henley, and those of us who were present can confirm that her 
wish was granted! As well as the massed choirs (there were eight), Frances conducted the St 
Johnôs and Christ the King choir, as they sang ñWhen it was yet darkò arranged by Stephen 
Hatfield, and ñYulishka under the lilac treeò, a Hungarian Gipsy tune.  Our choirôs contribution to 
the programme was, as always, received most enthusiastically. Frances will be pleased to hear 
from anyone, young or old, interested in joining the St Johnôs choir.  

On the subject of music, readers should look out for details of a concert which, it is hoped, will be 
held in St Johnôs Church in May. 

Ascension Day (forty days after the Resurrection) is on 10 May this year. On that day we will share 
a Eucharist service with Rotherfield Peppard ï 8pm at All Saintsô Church, Peppard. 

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will take place on 15 April, following the 10am service at 
Christ the King Church, Sonning Common (in the church hall). 

Readers wishing to keep up-to-date with church news/events are invited to refer to ï 

Our church magazine: The Lamb and Flag 

Our notice board at St Johnôs (near the entrance to the school playground) 

Our website www.lambandflaguk.wordpress.com OR The website www.achurchnearyou.com 

Our weekly parish newsletter, which provides information about church and social events. To 
receive this newsletter by email, readers should subscribe (free) on our website (see above). The 
link to ñWeekly Parish Noticesò can be found on the websiteôs Welcome page. 

Neil Scott  (On behalf of the Parochial Church Council) 
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Affordability of housing was also a key theme. 

Household Survey 

This will be the next stage and will happen in late April or early May.  It will be set up in Survey 
Monkey, available via a link on the Parish Council website.  Paper copies of the survey will also 
be printed for distribution. The results of the survey will be analysed in May. 

This survey is your opportunity to shape the future of the parish. 

You may have many questions about the whys and the wherefores of the NDP and what it might 
mean for you.  The volunteer residents who will be distributing and collecting the questionnaires 
will be able to help you.  This is a very important part of the process and we are hoping for a high 
return rate so please complete the questionnaire, either the paper version or online.  Young 
people who wish to complete the form are very welcome to do so. 

 

If, at the public meeting in July 2017, you volunteered to distribute the survey we will be 
contacting you to check if you still wish to do this. There will be briefing sessions in April for the 
survey volunteers, dates to follow, at Gallowstree Pavilion.  If you would like to volunteer to 
distribute the survey, please contact me at  ndp@kepc.info 

 

Sue 

Neighbourhood Development Plan Update  ...from page 3 

Langtree Sinfonia is a friendly local amateur orchestra who meet at Langtree School in Woodcote 
on Wednesdays at 7.30pm and currently there are vacancies for violin players.  The orchestra has 
around 40 members, many from our area.  Some players have learnt as adults, many have taken 
up their instruments again after a long gap, having learnt as children.  The musical director is Paul 
Cox who is Head of Strings at the University of Southampton and conducts many local orchestras.  
There are two concerts a year held in June and November and an all-day workshop held in 
February. 

No auditions are needed!  If you are a violin player and are interested in learning more about the 
orchestra, phone Chris Winch on 01865 340339, or email chriswinch2@aol.com 

Langtree Sinfonia's next concert is on Saturday 23rd June 2018 7.30pm at St Andrews Church in 
Caversham. The programme includes Rossini's Barber of Seville Overture, Dvorak's Symphonic 
Variations and Brahms 2nd Symphony. 

Fiona Harland and Chris Winch 

Vacancies for Violin Players at Langtree Sinfonia  

Please note:  

There are no local government elections on 3 May 2018 in Oxfordshire, so no polling 
cards are being sent out. 

https://uk31.siteground.eu:2096/cpsess2123559121/horde/imp/dynamic.php?page=mailbox
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Renovation of Kidmore End Phone Box 

Websites which give advice to volunteers 
intending to renovate their local red phone box 
all share the same message - don't do it in 
winter!  So, on a chilly January afternoon the 
door of the Kidmore End phone box was 
removed so that work could start on it under 
cover, away from the rain and the cold. 

The door consists of a wooden outer frame with 
a cast aluminium insert, 24 panes of glass, a 
leather door retaining strap and metal shackle, 
and many other parts including over 60 screws 
and brass pins.  The door was disassembled 
and the 80-year old paint was stripped from the 
wooden frame and aluminium insert.  The outer 
layer of paint flaked away easily, but the inner 
layers were much more stubborn.  After sanding 
away all the remaining paint, the large parts 
were given one primer/undercoat and three top 
coats of 'official' red current gloss 'GPO' paint 
before being re-assembled to its original mint 

condition. 

The next step will be to tackle the rest of the box 
as soon as the weather forecast suggests we will 
have a week without rain and a temperature 
above 10 degrees Celsius.  The glass panes will 
be removed, together with aging putty and 
silicone sealant, then the paint will be removed 
from the cast iron frame using a combination of 
rough sandpaper and a wire brush.  As the old 
saying goes: 90% of the work is in the 
preparation, so if anyone would like to help, and 
can afford a few hours of hard but rewarding 
work stripping off eight decades of paint, then 
please contact Alastair and Caroline McAslan at 
Strathfillan, Tokers Green Lane.  Our aim is to 
have all the work done on the Kidmore End 
phone box by mid-Spring.  It is then planned to 
lay some paving slabs outside the kiosk and to 
install a bench for us locals to stop for a chat, or 
for passing cyclists to enjoy a rest. 

continued on page 9 


